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Melanie’s Thoughts 
 
 

Melanie Wait 
Principal 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Celebrating Student Achievement 
 
This week provides us with the opportunity to 
celebrate the successes of our students this year. 
Today we held our Term Four Whole School 
Assembly where students were recognised for their 
achievements during this term and our Christmas 
Party to thank all of our students for their efforts 
over the year. Tonight we hold our annual 
Presentation Night, where we will acknowledge  the 
outstanding achievements of our students across 
the year. We hope that all families will join us for 
this evening. 
  
Tomorrow students who achieved their Gold Merit 
Level will attend an excursion to Kerang for Ten Pin 
Bowling and then Subway for lunch. Last week we 
held a morning tea for all the students who had 
achieved 200 Nights reading. Congratulations to all 
students participated in these activities. 
  
Farewell 
 
On behalf of the Tooleybuc Central School I would 
like to farewell the members of our staff that are 
leaving us at the end of the year. Shannon Gray 
has received a transfer to Kingscliff, Melinda Smith 
who has transferred to Woolgoolga, Lauren Hay 
who is travelling overseas, Sarah Munro who has 
taken a up a Maths/PE position in Swan Hill and 
Emily Barnes who will begin a beauty course in 
Melbourne. I would like to thank you for all your 
efforts in our school and wish you all the best in 
your careers.  You have provided a wonderful 
range of opportunities for our students and your 
time here has been greatly appreciated. 
  
Thank you 
 
I would also like to thank all of the students in our 
school and congratulate them on their 
achievements this year. You have made Tooleybuc 
Central School a very special place and I look 
forward to working with you next year as you 
continue your educational journey. I would also like 
to thank all of the parents and community members 

who have supported our school over the year. 
Without your efforts and support our students could 
not achieve the things that they do. 
 
We must also thank you P & C for their efforts this 
year.  Terri-Lee and her crew have worked 
tirelessly to achieve many wonderful things for our 
school. 
 
School Certificate Success 
 
We have just received out Year 10 School 
Certificate results for this year. Our students should 
be very proud of their achievements as they have 
all achieved very good results. Well done, all your 
hard work has paid off! 
  
Merry Christmas 
 
On behalf of all members of Tooleybuc Central 
School I would like to wish everyone and safe and 
happy Christmas and I hope that you all enjoy your 
holiday. The school office will reopen on 
Wednesday the 3rd of February and we resume 
school for students on Thursday the 4th of 
December. We look forward to continuing to work 
together to achieved the best outcomes for all of 
our students. Merry Christmas! 
 
Lastly I would like to thank the Tooleybuc Central 
School Staff.  Thank you for your efforts, your work 
is greatly appreciated. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Up Coming Events Term 4 
 

Week 9 
Mon 14 Dec Presentation Day 
 Christmas luncheon 
 Presentation Night 
Tue 15 Dec Gold Excursion 
Wed 16 Dec Students last day for 2009 
 
 
Up Coming Events 2010 
 
Week 1 
Wed 3 Feb Staff Development Day 
Thur 4 Feb Students return to School 
 
 



 
Term 4 – Week 8                                                                                               Monday, 14th December 2009 
                                                                                                             

    4  
 
 

MERIT AWARDS 
 
Congratulations to all our students who achieved 
Merit Levels this year.  Thank you for your efforts. 
 
A special mention to those who achieved Gold and 
beyond.  We hope you really enjoy your excursion, 
you deserve it. 
 
Gold Silver Merit Award Recipients = Gold Bronze + 
20 Merit Awards 
Gleeson,  Georgia Yr 6 
McKindlay, Rowena Yr 6 
Douglas,  Olivia Yr 8 
Morton,  Georgina Yr 8 
 
Gold Bronze Merit Award Recipients = Gold + 10 
Merit Awards 
Ogle, Murray Yr 2 
Johnston, Cody Yr 3 
Harding,  Luke Yr 7 
Bird,  Amber Yr 9 
 
Gold Merit Award Recipients = Silver + 30 Merit Awards 
Name Year    Name Year     
Andrews, Cooper K Hickey, Max Yr 3 
Berg, Sara  K Borg, Taylar Yr 4 
Lyons, Padraig K Bowring, Jemima Yr 4 
Scalora, Toni Mia K Gleeson,  Tanner Yr 4 
Blachford, Brees Yr 1 Main, Chelsea Yr 4 
Hoare, Sam Yr 1 Hoare,  Rachael Yr 5 
Buccheri, April Yr 2 Andrews,  Madison Yr 6 
Grace, Rachael Yr 2 Hodgson,  Abbey Yr 6 
Andrews, Demi Yr 3 Morton,  Sam Yr 6 
Domaille, Laura Yr 3 McKindlay, Harriet Yr 8 
Domaille, Thomas Yr 3 Dilges,  Sarah Yr 10 
 
Silver Merit Award Recipients = Bronze + 20 Merit Awards 
Name Year     Name Year     
Buccheri, Sam K Reynolds,  Tanner Yr 4 
Harvey, Mackayla K Wilkins,  Leighton Yr 4 
Mammone, Joseph K Zanker, Eden  Yr 4 
Smith, Natalia K Berg, Jaide Yr 5 
Eames-Gregory,  Forster, Jason Yr 5 
Madison Yr 1 Hickey, Harry Yr 5 
Grace, Ryan Yr 1 McNab,  Callum Yr 5 
Johnston, Jenae Yr 1 Lockhart, Neve Yr 5 
Lewke, Tarini Yr 1 O’Bree, Jessica Yr 5 
Alexander, Madison Yr2 Lockhart, Remy Yr 6 
Arblaster, Brett Yr 2 McKindlay, Rowena Yr 6 
Edelsten, Ben Yr 2 Pitlo, Skye Yr 6 
Nimo, Manu Yr 2 Stobaus,  Cody Yr 6 
Main, Jack Yr 2 Domaille,  Joshua Yr 7 
McNab, Riley Yr 2 Hickey,  Thomas Yr 7 
Berg, Emma Yr 3 Domaille, Christopher Yr 8 
Haley-O’Bree   Bolger, Richard Yr 8 
Maddison Yr 3 Hoare, Adam Yr 8 
Hodgson, Lane Yr 3 Hull, John Yr8 
Smith, Sam Yr 3 Gleeson,  Jack  Yr 8 

Atkinson,  Tye Yr 4 Tacken, Reece Yr 8 

Alexander,  Beau Yr 4 Spinks, Jack Yr 10 
Edelsten,  Keira Yr 4 Westerdale, Dylan Yr 10 
McKindlay,  Prudence Yr 4 Sinapius, Darren Yr 11 
    
 
Bronze Merit Award Recipients = 10 Merit Awards 
Name Year     Name Year     
Atkinson, Gladys K Forster, Aaron Yr 7 
Domaille, Ryan K Spinks, Darcy Yr 7 

Atkinson, Valerie- 
Carol Yr 1 

Pitlo, Teake Yr 8 
Wilkins, Cody Yr 8 

McNab, Riley Yr 2 Batty, Naomi Yr 9 
Alvear, Robin Yr 3 Harvey, Kodie Yr 9 
Harvey, Casey Yr 3 Walsh, Stephanie Yr 9 
Bentley, Billy Yr 5 Lockhart, Kennedy Yr 10 
Nimo, Ola Yr 5 Richardson, Geoffrey Yr 11 
Richardson, Kellie Yr 5 Aston,  Ashley Yr 12 
Spinks, Cooper Yr 5 Spinks, Tyson Yr 12 
Whitfield,  Daniel Yr 5 Standen, Ryan Yr 12 
Chance, Matthew Yr 6   
Kennedy, Lachlan Yr 6   
 
 
200 Nights Reading 
 
Congratulations to the students that achieved 200 
nights reading. 
 

• Sam Hoare 
• Georgia Morton 
• Madi Andrews 
• Abbey Hodgson 
• Remy Lockhart 
• Cody Stobaus 
• Kellie Richardson 
• Rowena McKindlay 
• Neve Lockhart 
• Tanner Gleeson 
• Sam Smith 
• Paddy Lyons 
• Natalia Smith 
• Murray Ogle 
• Brett Arblaster 
• Sam Smith 
• Cody Johnson 
• Jess O'Bree 
• Taylar Borg 
• Jemima Bowring 
• Brees Blachford 
• Jenae Johnstone 
• Brett Arblaster 
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Primary News 
                             
 

                      Shannon Gray                                                    
Assistant Principal  

                                                           
                                                         
 
Primary News 
 
Merry Christmas 
 
Wishing you and your family a very safe and happy 
Christmas. All the best for a wonderful 2010. 
 
Farewell and Bon Voyage 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to farewell and 
thank Melinda Smith and Lauren Hay for the 
wonderful contribution which they have both made 
to staff and students at Tooleybuc Central School.  
 
Melinda has always been an enthusiastic and 
dedicated staff member who has ensured  that 
students are given all the opportunities possible to 
succeed to their full potential.  
 
Lauren has decided to travel and work overseas for 
a year and will be embarking on this exciting 
adventure early in the new year. During Lauren’s 
year at the school she has brought wonderful and 
innovative ideas to the classroom teaching 
environment.  
 
Good luck as you embark on the next stages in 
your careers. 
 
Primary Class Structures for 2010  
 
In 2010 current anticipated numbers suggest there 
will be three classes consisting of: 

• K/ 1 
• 2/3/4 
• 5/6 

 
However most mornings students will be in their 
stage groups, ie.  

• Early Stage 1 – Kindergarten;  
• Stage 1 – Year 1/ 2 
• Stage 2 – Year 3/ 4  
• Stage 3 – Year 5/ 6 

 
to be taught their literacy and numeracy skills. This 
will be a great system and will ensure that all 
students are given very individualised instruction 
during their literacy and numeracy sessions. It 
definitely will result in ongoing positive learning 

outcomes for all Tooleybuc’s students and is a very 
exciting new initiative. 
 
Values 
 
Our value for Week Eight was fairness 
Congratulations to the following students who 
excelled in demonstrating this value. 
Kindergarten  -  Sara Berg 
Year 1/ 2   -  April Buccheri 
Year 3/ 4  -  Demi Andrews 
Year 5/ 6  -  Jessica O’Bree 
 
The value for Week Seven was Care 
Congratulations to the following students who 
excelled in demonstrating this value. 
Kindergarten  - Toni Mia Scalora 
Year 1/ 2   -  Riley McNab 
Year 3/ 4  -  Chelsea Main 
Year 5/ 6  -  Sam Morton 
 
 
The value for Week Six was Participation. 
Congratulations to the following students who 
excelled in demonstrating this value. 
Kindergarten  -  Cooper Andrews 
Year 1/ 2   -  Brett Arblaster 
Year 3/ 4  -  Joszef Nagy 
Year 5/ 6  -  Callum McNab 
 
200 nights Home Reading 
 
On Friday, 4th December all those super readers 
who had complete their 200 nights home reading 
yellow book were invited to a special morning tea 
with Miss Wait. All ate way too much but definitely 
engaged in some very interesting discussions 
around the great variety of books which they had all 
read.  
 
Swim Stars of the Future 
 
All students from Kindergarten to Year 6 last week 
completed a week long swimming programme at 
the Nyah Pool. It has been fantastic to see the 
progress made by all students during their five 
swimming sessions. Remember keep practising 
and watch out for the super performances at the 
school swimming carnival next year. A big thank 
you to Leanne Hoare, Melinda Smith, Daniel Wait, 
Cheryl Muir  and Sarah Dilges for their great 
swimming teaching. 
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Up and Coming Events 
 
Presentation Night 
 
Presentation Night will be held tonight, Monday, 
14th December at the Tooleybuc Sporting Club 
commencing at 7pm. Hope to see you all there. 
 
Gold Merit Excursion 
 
Gold Merit Excursion for those students who have 
earned 60 merits or over during the course of this 
year. This great excursion will be held on Tuesday, 
15th December where students will go to Subway in 
Swan Hill and the ten pin bowling alley in Kerang. 
Have heaps of fun! 
 
Kindergarten 
 
We have all become little fish in the water over the 
past week! Well done to all for their super 
swimming.  
 
Thank you to Kindergarten for all your hard work 
this year. I have thoroughly enjoyed teaching you 
and wish you all the best for 2010. You are all 
doing brilliantly with your reading, writing and 
maths and I still find it hard to believe just how 
much you have all progressed – awesome job and 
you should all feel very proud of your efforts.  
 
Thank you also to parents for your ongoing support 
during the year. Without your constant 
encouragement and assistance with homework and 
the like, students would not have achieved to the 
great levels which they have.  
 
Merry Christmas – hope Santa is good to you all! 
 
Year One/Two 
 
What a fantastic year we have had! Students in 
Year 1/2 have experienced so much success this 
year and I am proud of each and every one of 
them. I would like to thank all parents for their 
assistance this year with bringing back to school 
notes, homework and reading folders. I understand 
how busy you are and it is very much appreciated.  
A huge thank you also to Terri-Lee Ogle and Emily 
Barnes for their assistance all year in class. We 
have appreciated your help in Maths and reading 
groups and would like to thank you on behalf of 
Year 1/2 and myself for all you have done.  
 
The students have been working hard trying to get 
all their work finished before the holidays. We have 
been counting down the days until Christmas in 
class and all students are getting excited for their 

holidays. They have been making Christmas cards, 
sparkly Santa sacks, amazing Christmas poems 
and decorating photo frames. They have all done a 
marvellous job. Well done!  
  

Santa 
A nice person 
Nice to kids 
Takes presents to kids 
Always delivers presents. 

 By Jack Main 
  
Santa 
Really round 
Red, white, small 
Delivers lots of presents 
fat. 

By Valerie Atkinson 
  
Santa is red 
Awesome at Christmas 
Nice and gives presents 
Takes presents on his sleigh 
A hero. 

 By Tarini Lewke 
  
Santa is fat but I don't blame him 
All the elves work for him 
Nobody knows that he shaves 
Talks a lot 
All the people think he has reindeers 
but I don't. 

 By Murray Ogle 
 

 
Year Three/Four 
 
To mark the occasion of Christmas, Grade Three 
and Four went against tradition and instead 
donated money to Oxfam. The students were 
asked to donate two dollars each to the cause with 
Miss Smith matching their total. 
 
Oxfam has a section titled ‘Oxfam Unwrapped’ 
where people are able to buy items to help others 
in need. For example you may purchase a duck 
family for $38.00 or two chooks for $10.00 and 
those items are then donated to the chosen 
communities or families of particular areas. This 
way people are able to choose what to buy based 
on money, need and opinion. Each item has a 
supporting description identifying where it is going, 
who it helps and how.  
 
As a class we went through the options, made a 
shortlist and the voted on the final selection. We 
discussed why and how our choices were valuable 
and whether there were alternative options that 
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would be value for money (Leighton was very good 
at this). 
 
I am so proud of these students and their attitude 
toward this task.  
 
Some students had raided their money boxes to 
make their two dollars and others brought in above 
quota which was amazing. We were aiming for a 
$23.00 student total and subsequent match by Miss 
Smith to grand total of $46.00 but by the due date 
of Tuesday the 8th we had reached $60.20! Then 
Miss Rutherford was in on it and brought with her 
some big dollars $$$$ which sent the class total to 
$198.00 
 
So Grade Three and Four have donated $198.00 to 
Oxfam Unwrapped. 
Here’s what we bought; 

• 2 chickens ($20) 
• 1 Bucket Hygiene Kit ($25) 
• 2 Packets of Vegetable Seeds ($20) 
• 1 Piglet ($35) 
• Safe Refuge for Women ($25) 
• 10 Fruit Trees ($35) 
• 1 Duck Family ($38) 

 
It’s so nice to be able to give to others at this time 
of year and even nicer to watch these children 
learn from what they were doing and feel like they 
were making a difference. 
 
Thank you parents for helping make it happen! 
Melinda Smith 
 

Year Five/Six 
 
This week students have been busy participating in 
swimming lessons.  It is great to see the 
improvements they have made over the week in 
their skills.  Each day they have added to what they 
know and have done extraordinarily well to 
complete the tasks required for the assessments in 
the levels they are in. 
 
Today we held our Whole School Assembly day.  
At the very end of the day we handed out our 
Secret Santa gifts.   
 
It has been an interesting year teaching Year 5-6 
and one I have enjoyed immensely.  I would like to 
wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a safe and 
happy holiday.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
Choir 
Just a reminder that students who are in our 
Christmas Choir will be performing at: Presentation 
Day and Night, the Tooleybuc Park Christmas 
Party and Christmas Eve Mass at the Tooleybuc 
Catholic Church. Please note the time for the 
Christmas Mass has been moved to 5.30 pm. 
 

 Students had fun playing games before the Disco 
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Secondary Report 
 
Olympians of the future 
Secondary students have shown the grit and 
determination of Olympic stars in the past week, 
through a gruelling session in the pool.  Well done 
to all students who participated and achieved their 
goals in swimming.  All teachers commented on 
how well the students behaved and applied 
themselves to the task. 
 
Selections Due 
Just a reminder to all students in Years 8, 9 and 10 
that final subject selections are all due.  Please 
return these forms promptly so classes can be 
organised for next year. Thank you in advance for 
your organisation and co-operation.  
 
Hope Santa’s good to you 
As we come to year’s end, all staff in secondary 
would like to extend their thanks to the parents and 
community members who have supported us over 
the year.  We wish you a Merry Christmas and New 
Year and hope all our students return in the New 
Year happy and healthy. 
 
English 
Year Twelve have almost finished their first unit of 
work, however due to harvest and work experience 
the supplementary text, the film Australia, will be 
finished at the start of Term 1 next year. Thank you 
to those students who completed their first 
assessment task as Year 12 students. Your 
speeches were well presented and very 
informative. Congratulations on a fine start to your 
HSC. 
 
Year Ten have been busily working in the ‘real 
world’ and have had a good taste of what they will 
be doing in the work force. I look forward to seeing 
you guys refreshed and ready to work next year as 
you start you Preliminary HSC course. 
 
Year Seven/Eight English have been learning 
about parody and fairy tale conventions using 
traditional fairy tales and the film, Shrek as their 
texts. They have learned that traditional fairy tales 
have a handsome prince who always rescues the 
fair maiden and they live happily ever after, once 
the dragon is slayed of course. In contrast to this 
blissful tale they have studied Shrek as a parody of 
fairy tales and they have learned that in this case 
the hero is more likely to burp in the princess’ face 
rather than give her a kiss!  
 
So at the end of the 2009 school year I shall wave 
my magic wand and grant you all the wish of a six 

week holiday and I hope you all live happily ever 
after.  

 
Roldy by Chris Domaille   Danny by Josh Domaille 

 
 

 
Xavier by Harriet McKindlay 

 

 
Animal Whispers – AKA Skits by Jayson Carlo 

 

 
Richard Hood by Richard Bolger 
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Career News 
 
This is the final news after a busy and productive 
year for all students involved.  These past two 
weeks students have been involved in Work 
Experience, Work Placement and On The Job 
Training.  On visiting many of these work places I 
once again received wonderful reports about our 
students – particularly in regard to their work ethic 
and the enthusiasm they showed.  Well done to all 
involved. 
 

 
Geoffrey and Grizzly Engineering 

 
Tevita at Waterplan Fabrication with Devon Andrews 
 

 
Timothy at CJM Attachements. 

 
Kennedy at his part time job at Coles 
 
Mrs Morton 
Careers Adviser  
 
 

HAIR & BEAUTY 
Information Night 

 
When  Monday 7th December 2009  
Time  7:00 pm 
Where Sunraysia Institute of TAFE 
  Sea Lake Rd 
  Swan Hill   3585 
 

For further enquiries ring 
Debra Page on 0409 579 453 
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2009 
 
The New South Wales Government provides much of 
the necessary equipment and materials for the efficient 
running of the school.  However, to keep up to date with 
the latest textbooks and to supply materials for such 
subjects as technics, craft and food technology, parents 
are asked to make a voluntary contribution.  These are 
reviewed each year and kept to an absolute minimum, 
and are payable at the beginning of each school year. 
These contributions are important in ensuring that we 
can optimize learning opportunities for students.  Your 
cooperation in this regard is greatly appreciated. 
 

Current voluntary 
contributions 

Infants and 
Primary $32.00 

Years 7 + 8 $74.00 
Years 9 + 10 $40.00 
Years 11 + 12 $45.00 

Design and 
Technology/Technics: 

Year 9 + 10 $21.00 plus 
materials 

Year 11 + 12 $21.00 plus 
materials 

Design and 
Technology Food: 

Year 9 + 10 
elective $40.00 

Information, Software 
& Technology 

Year 9 + 10 
elective $10.00 

Visual Art Year 9 + 10 
elective $10.00 

 
   

 
 
 
 
 

Canteen Closed 
 
The Canteen is closed for the remainder of the 
Year.  Please provide lunch and recess at the 
beginning of the year until you are advised that the 
Canteen has reopened. 
 
Thank you for your support, please consider doing 
a canteen duty next year so that we can keep this 
service for your children going. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tooleybuc Central School Uniforms 
 
TCS dark green bucket school hats are 
available for purchase from the front office for 
$10 
 
Tops 
Primary: Dark green polo shirt (TCS) 

Jumper (TCS) 
Girl’s summer culottes/green check 
dress 

Secondary: Green/yellow polo shirt (TCS) 
Rugby Jumper (TCS) 

 
Pants 
Primary &  
Secondary Boys 

Grey School Pants/ grey Max Dax 

Primary &  
Secondary girls

Black school pant 

 
Sport 
Primary & 
Secondary 

Yellow polo shirt 

Green basketball shorts 

 
Stockists of School Uniform 
 
New Stockist - Outdoors First 
Just a reminder that we can now access parts of 
our school uniform from Outdoors First. Garments 
will need to be ordered so they can be 
embroidered, however they are a very reasonable 
price and the turn around is very quick.  
 
 

Clark’s Gift Salon 
183 Campbell Street, Swan Hill – Phone 50321616 

Bendigo Fashion Plus 
56 Williamson Street – Phone: 03 5441 8094  
Email: whedrick@iinet.net.au 
 
Please contact Bendigo Fashion Plus to order pants. 
Pants can be purchased in either girl’s sizes 6 to 16 or 
ladies sizes 6 to 16.  There will be a minimal postage 
cost.   
 
S & F School & Fashion on Lime in Mildura 73 Lime 
Avenue, Mildura Phone 03 5021 1999.  They have three 
styles and are sent by courier and delivered the next day 
 
There are a small number of preloved uniforms available 
in the MPC.   
 
Girls can still wear the green slacks but as they are hard 
to obtain we have changed to black slacks. 

  

STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME                          
APPLICATION FOR SUPPORT 
 
If you would like an application for support please 
contact the school. 
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Visitors to our School 
Remember that visitors to our school must sign in 
and out of our school grounds. This is an 
Occupational Health and Safety requirement to 
ensure that we know who is on the school premises 
in case of emergency. 
 

It is also a departmental requirement that all 
parents working with students complete a ‘Child 
Protection’ check. We would like to encourage all 
parents to assist in our school where possible. A 
copy of the form (Prohibited employment 
declaration) is below.  Please complete and return 
to the front office
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Tooleybuc Community 
‘Christmas in the Park’ 

 
Sunday 20th December 

6pm Start 
 

Bring along a picnic plate to 
share 

  
Jumping Castle 

 
Santa  

 
Carols by Candlelight 

 
BYO Drinks and Chairs 

 
 

All children must be booked 
in with Annette at  

Tooleybuc Hair Salon 
50305101. 

 Gift information will also be 
provided when booking. 

Thanks 
 

 
 

Goodnight Community 
Christmas Tree 

Sunday 20th December 
 

Time 6:30 pm 
Family - $15.00 
Couple - $10.00 
Single - $5.00 

 
Santa will be there (don’t 

forget the gift) 
 

BBQ tea supplied 
Ladies, a salad or sweet 
would be great please.  

Water and cordial 
provided, BYO other 

drinks. Lucky Door prize 
& Hamper on the night. 

 
Contact Carolyn Buccheri 

50305078 
Mereeka Andrews 

50305103 
Kim Morton 50382225 

 
 

  

Community Information 
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SWAN HILL RURAL CITY 
COUNCIL 
 
Opportunities for Year 12 
& TAFE Students 

 

COUNCIL SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM 
The Swan Hill Rural City Council scholarship 
program enables local students to pursue their 
tertiary or TAFE studies in a field in which Council 
has a current or future staffing requirement.  
Scholarships of $2,000 are paid annually to local 
students whilst the students continue to attend 
TAFE or University and pass subjects. 

Students are also required to work at Council in the 
chosen field during semester breaks, being paid 
the relevant Award rate.  At the end of the course, 
students will be required to take up employment (if 
offered) by Council for a period of twelve months. 
Ongoing employment may also be offered. 

Council will be seeking Applications from students 
in January 2010 once University Offers have been 
released.  Students are encouraged to follow local 
media advertising in mid January 2010 or visit 
Council’s website www.swanhill.vic.gov.au for 
further information and to receive an Application 
Pack. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Pandemic Flu Vaccine (H1N1) Approved for 
Children 

 
The Therapeutic Goods Administration (TGA) has 
approved a vaccine for children from 6 months to 9 

years of age. The TGA has stated that children 
under 10 years of age will require 2 doses of the 

vaccine administered at least 28 days apart, in line 
with the process for children’s seasonal flu 

vaccinations. 
Parents are encouraged to get in early to protect 
themselves and their children. Pandemic (H1N1) 

2009 influenza remains a threat and all Australians 
are encouraged to get vaccinated to protect 

themselves and those who are vulnerable in the 
community.  Ring the Health Centre to make an 

appointment. 
(Dept. of Health & Ageing, 2009). 

 
For all health enquiries, appointments, referrals 

etc please contact the Tooleybuc Community 
Health Centre. 

Phone 50305189 
G.Douglas & J. Williams 

 

 

For Sale 
Very Large above ground swimming pool 12 
metres long.  Comes with large filter. Great fun for 
kids.  $800.00 ONO 
Ph Joanne 50305526 or 0408 305525 
 

Community Information 

‘000’ 
If you have an emergency and need to call an 

ambulance and live in the Tooleybuc area, when 
asked 

 
‘Police, Fire, Ambulance’ 

 
Respond, 

 
‘Bendigo Ambulance’ 

This will minimise confusion as to where the 
ambulance will originate from and ensure a 

quick response. 

Tooleybuc Rec Reserve Hall Committee Hall 
Hire Rates & Regulations as at 01-09-08 

 
Redeemable bond of $100.00 dependant on the 
following conditions on inspection: 

• Kitchen 
• Flooring Decorations 
• Breakages 
• Outside Area 

 
Full Day & Night $80.00 + GST Total  $88 
Half Day $40 + GST    $44 
Chair $0.50 + GST    .55 
Trestles $4 + GST    $4.40 
 
Bookings Phil Caccaviello (ph) 03 50305090 
Enquiries John Hackett (Sec) (ph) 03 50305593 
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CALENDAR 
 

December 2009 
 
Week Sun Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat 

9 

13  
 

14  
Presentation 
Day  
Presentation 
Night 

15  
Merit Excursion 

16  
HSC Results due 
 
End of Term 4 
for students 

17  
NO STUDENTS 

18  
NO STUDENTS 
End of Term 4 
 
 

19  

 

       

February2010 
 
Week Sun Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat 

2 
   1 2 3 

Staff 
Development Day
 

4 
Students 
Commence 

5 6 

3 
7  8  9  

Articles for 
Bridge faxed or 
Emailed 

10  
 

11  12  
Swimming 
Carnival 
Bridge 

13  

 
The Bridge will be published each fortnight on a Friday.  All items for the Bridge must be submitted by the 

Tuesday prior by email, fax or in person. 
 
 

 
 


